
 
 

May 21, 2025 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for San Juan Phase 2 Infrastructure Project in Fiscal Year 2026.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Citrus Heights , located at San Juan 

Avenue, Citrus Heights, CA 95610.  

The funding would be used for supporting engineering design, right-of-way acquisition, 

environmental approvals, and construction activities for Phase 2 of the San Juan Avenue 

Infrastructure Project, a 3,500-foot mixed-use corridor that serves freight, transit, bicycles, 

pedestrians, and personal vehicles.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because Current conditions lack ADA 

compliance and have critical gaps in pedestrian infrastructure. This funding would build on 

Phase 1—funded through multiple SACOG grants and nearing full implementation—to enhance 

safety, mobility, and economic activity by modernizing a key transportation route in the region.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely,  

M 

Ami Bera M.D. 

Member of Congress 

 

 


